1401/DP/4/1665/79DC

15th January, 1980.

Temporary Office Buildings, part of Sports Centre, Park Road, Hemel Hempstead.

At their meeting on 10th January, 1980 the Development Control Committee passed the "second resolution" under Article 4(5) of the Town and Country Planning General Regulations 1976 to carry out the development, the subject of application, dated 14th November, 1979 on behalf of the Personnel Committee, which was formally registered on 15th idem and so "claimed deemed permission".

This was subject to a proviso that the situation be reviewed in three years time.

You may take this as formal notification of that decision.

In this particular case the Committee felt it was important that access should continue to be from within the Sports Centre curtilage. The close boarded fencing surrounding the site should remain and no gateway be formed directly onto Park Road.

S. J. Darby of Child Planner.